

NORTH CENTRAL FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

Board of Directors: Ken Abrahamian • Cheryl Belluomini Keith Koligian • Rusty Nonini • Rusty Souza Fire Chief: Kerri L. Donis, CFO, EFO, MSOL

> Fire Headquarters 15850 W. Kearney Boulevard Kerman, California 93630-9335 (559) 275-5531 • FAX (559) 846-3788 www.northcentralfire.org

July 2, 2018

Mr. Steven E. White Director of Public Works and Planning 2220 Tulare Street, 8th Floor Fresno, CA 93721

Re: Review of North Central Fire District Ordinance No. 2018-01 proposed Ordinance Amending Ordinance 2096-01

Dear Director White:

The North Central Fire Protection District (District) Board of Directors introduced the enclosed Ordinance No. 2018-01 at their meeting on June 21, 2018. The District proposes to adopt Ordinance No. 2018-01 at their August 23, 2018, regular board meeting. Health and Safety Code regulations require the District to provide a copy of the proposed ordinance to the County of Fresno for a 30-day review and comment period so you may provide written comments which shall become part of the District's public hearing record. The deadline for the County of Fresno to provide written comments to the District is August 2, 2018.

Please review the enclosed Ordinance No. 2018-01 and Memo to the District's Board of Directors dated June 21, 2018, from Deputy Chief Semonious outlining the amendments and giving a brief description for making the amendments. If you have any comments to submit to the District, please submit them in writing to the following address by August 2, 2018.

North Central Fire District Attn: Joe Barcelos 15850 W. Kearney Blvd Kerman, CA 93630

If you have any questions or need more information, please call the District's Business Manager, Joe Barcelos at (559) 275-5531.

Sincerely,

Joe Barcelos, Business Manager North Central Fire Protection District

Enclosures